----Original Message-----

From: Andy Davidoff [mailto: <u>ADavidoff@rdck.bc.ca</u>]

Sent: Friday, February 5, 2016 7:04 AM

Tyler,

ATCO has provided substantial materials and the Apex Geoscience Consultants Ltd Hydrogeomorphic Assessment Report of Glade Creek which was commissioned by ATCO and KLC in advance of the February 17, 2016 meeting with the Glade community.

The community now has a better understanding of ATCO's cut-block and road-building plans and will be able to have a more informed conversation with ATCO's representative(s) at the meeting.

KLC had initiated the first meeting with the community but has not yet provided any information on the tentative location of possible cut-blocks or road-building in the Glade Creek Watershed or any other watersheds that may impact potential Water Licence holders and/or drinking water quality.

Could you please email all of us KLC's tentative plans so that we could have a more informed conversation at the meeting?

Thank you.

Andy

Tyler Hodgkinson's response:

Hi Andy – Kalesnikoff intends to carry out road and cut block layout this coming field season and will not have proposed plans until later this year. As committed last September, Kalesnikoff has been waiting for Kim Green PGeo, PhD. to complete a Hydrogeomorphic Assessment of Glade Creek before carrying on with development. Further to our commitment, Kalesnikoff suggested it would be helpful to form a working group to assist with the planning process. There are a number of values raised beyond hydrology that have not been properly identified and need to be addressed before we can propose cutblocks to the Glade residents. Kalesnikoff believes that to properly develop areas, such as Glade, we need to gain a comprehensive understanding of community values and where resource features of concern are located. To effectively do this we would like to see the establishment of a working group that can take us out and show us the values the residents have. Furthermore, the working group can participate and assist with developing strategies to mitigate the residence areas of concern. This has had success in other areas Kalesnikoff operates and we would like to continue that success with the residents of Glade. It would be great to formalize a working group as part of the upcoming meeting. We feel it is in the best interest of all interest groups to ensure Kim Green is allotted the appropriate amount of time to present her assessment and recommendations for the watershed while not taking up time with other concerns better addressed by a working group. As such, we believe it is

vital to develop a working relationship were we can proactively develop plans and strategies with the residence of Glade to mitigate motor vehicle access, logging traffic and ferry congestion, while preserving recreation, wildlife habitat and water quality. We look forward to our scheduled meeting Feb 17, 2016.

Sincerely,

Tyler Hodgkinson